

EPARCHY OF SAINT MARON OF BROOKLYN OFFICE OF THE BISHOP 109 Remsen Street

Brooklyn, New York 11201-4212 Tel: (718) 237-9913 Fax: (718) 243-0444 chancerystmaron@verizon.net www.stmaron.org

7 December 2021

Prot. No. 842/1/21 Cir. No. 21.57

Dear Brother Priests, Deacons/Subdeacons, Consecrated Men and Women,

Recently we received the sad news of the passing of Robert "Dano" Howard, the father of Subdeacon Andrew Howard. Dano, was born in Trosper, Kentucky, the son of John and Anna (Shaheen) Howard. He and his wife, Phyllis M. Howard (Stackpole), recently celebrated their 62nd wedding anniversary. They had eight children together, Anthony, Jason, Ann Howard-Burke, Joachim, Margaret Howard, Subdeacon Andrew Howard, Katie Howard, and Amanda Howard, who passed away in 1977. They have 13 grandchildren and 9 great grandchildren. He is survived by his wife, Phyllis.

A Liturgy of Christian Burial was celebrated December 2, 2021 at Saint George Maronite Catholic Church. Our heartfelt condolences to Subdeacon Andrew, his mother and family.

On behalf of the clergy, religious and laity of the Eparchy of Saint Maron, I offer to Subdeacon Andrew and his family, heartfelt condolences and prayerful support. May his beloved father rest in God's peace.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

+ Gregory John Mansour

GJM/rb